ETRPC Meeting 
November 02, 2007

MINUTES
Present:  Paul Andronis (Psychology), Mike Burgmeier (Secretary, Library), John Ejnik (Chemistry), Mark Flaherty (Chair, Music), Nick Hinrichsen (ASNMU), Stephen Larson (Art & Design), John Limback (Academic Computing), John Rebers (Biology), Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology), Matt Smock (AIS), Jeff Thomas (ASNMU), Darlene Walch (AIS).
Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve the minutes of October 19: Larson/Saville.  Minutes approved as amended.
Chair 
Flaherty consulted with the Provost concerning the eligibility of adjuncts applying for the faculty TLC award.  The Provost said that if ETRPC feels this is appropriate then this is alright with her.  As pointed out at the last meeting, work being considered for this award must be developed while employed at NMU.  Flaherty has received 6 applications so far.  We will review these at our next scheduled meeting on November 16.  If more than 8 applications are received by the end of the day on November 2, then Flaherty will call an additional meeting for November 9.
Academic Computing (John Limback)

Limback indicated that Lenovo is getting closer to a fix for the problem with the current ThinkPad laptop and image.
Apple was supposed to have the fix for the MacBooks today but it is not ready yet.  We should be getting it soon.
We are upgrading Adobe Acrobat Professional to version 8.
Limback reported that Northern will be staying with the Microsoft XP operating system for the Fall 2008 Thinkpads.

Instructional Technology (Kathy Saville)

Saville has reviewed the Service Pack 2 available for WebCT and notes that it may cause problems with the gradebook.  Since Service Pack 3 will be coming out in December, she will delay implementing SP2 until things are more stable.
Unfinished Business

MyNMU Follow-up

Since Flack was not in attendance the committee decided to table discussion on this matter.
Email Etiquette

The committee reviewed a draft document developed by Rebers.  A number of suggestions were put forth.  Rebers will make changes based on these suggestions and forward for additional review.  Walch recommended and volunteered to take the finalized document to Human Resources so it could reach a wider university audience.  The committee agreed with this recommendation.
Off-Campus Online Testing
Tabled.
New Business
Camtasia Studio Demonstration (Saville)

Saville demonstrated Camtasia Studio (version 4), the popular computer screen recorder software used for creating videos.  She indicated that the wizard in version 4 makes the software very easy to use and takes you through the entire process of creating videos.  In addition to creating videos of computer screen activity, you can incorporate your own video (plays in a small window within the larger Camtasia video) or you can narrate PowerPoint presentations.  The videos can be rendered for use on the Internet, to compact disc, or other options such as iPods.
Copies of the software are loaded on workstations in the CITE and staff are prepared to assist faculty with the software.  While the university has not licensed the software campus-wide, Academic Computing has a limited number of licenses available for faculty use.  Questioned whether the software is available for students Limback indicated that the Education Department has requested copies for their students only.
Technology Issues – Communication with Faculty
Tabled.
Good of the Order
None.
Meeting adjourned 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Burgmeier, Secretary
